April 1951

Letter, Syngman Rhee to Lieutenant General John B. Coulter

Citation:

"Letter, Syngman Rhee to Lieutenant General John B. Coulter", April 1951, Wilson Center Digital Archive, B-011-026, Official Correspondences, President Rhee's Correspondences, Syngman Rhee Institute, Yonsei University.

https://wilson-center.drivingcreative.com/document/122646

Summary:

Forwarding a message from Colonel Kim Jong-oh, the Commanding General of the Sixth Division, ROK.

Credits:

This document was made possible with support from Syngman Rhee Institute, Yonsei University

Original Language:

English

Contents:

Original Scan

(LETTER OF TRANSMITTAL TO GEN. COULTER)

My dear General:

I am enclosing a copy of the reply by the Commanding General of the Sixth Division, BCK, in response to my measage of encouragement.

It is expressive of the determination of the Korean Army to fight back against great odds end of their willingness to die rather than suffer defeat.

It is my sincere hope that the events of the next few days will serve to break the back of the Communist mygramuses invasion and make possible the victory and the peace for which we all are fighting. But whatever may transpire, please be assured of my whole-hearted support and the best efforts of the RCK Army and the people of Korea in achieving our mutual objectives.